

Eastbrook Primary Academy

Headteacher: Mr M Clark Tel: 01273 874050

Email: office@eastbrook-academy.org Website: www.eastbrook.w-sussex.sch.uk



7th September 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

You may have seen recent media coverage regarding Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete (RAAC) and its use in educational settings. RAAC is a lightweight form of concrete; because it is weaker than regular concrete, concerns have been raised about its long-term durability. The Department for Education (DfE) has recently changed its guidance to education settings on the management of RAAC to take a more precautionary approach and as a result a number of schools are being closed until safety mitigations are put in place.

I am writing to inform and reassure you that Eastbrook Primary Academy is <u>not</u> one of these affected schools.

If anybody wishes to discuss it further, please do not hesitate to get in contact with the school office.

Yours sincerely,

Mr. Clark

Headteacher



